Title: Win-back campaigns
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: Direct marketing
Background
This relates to customers who have previously opted out of receiving direct marketing.

Line to take
When customers have previously opted out to receive direct marketing often data controllers will contact a customer again to see if their preferences have changed. Although the ICO is not opposed to periodically offering customers the chance to opt back in we would expect such letters to accompany correspondence that a customer can reasonably expect to receive.
If data controllers write a ‘stand alone’ letter to an individual asking them to reconsider opting out then this is likely to contravene the Data Protection Act 1998. The worst examples of this kind of breach are when a data controller deliberately opts all of their customers into marketing unless they respond to the correspondence (essentially obtaining consent from a non response).
